CANADIAN ALLIANCE OF PUBLICLY-OWNED
TELECOMMUNICATIONS SYSTEMS

February 17, 2003

Ms. Diane Rhéaume

Secretary General,

Telecommunications

Canadian Radio-television and


Telecommunications Commission

Ottawa, Ontario

K1A 0N2

Dear Ms. Rhéaume:

Subject:
Canadian Alliance of Publicly-Owned Telecommunications Systems 

(CAPTS) Revised 2000 Phase III Results
1. CAPTS acknowledges receipt of Bell Canada’s letter of February 10, 2003 regarding the above-mentioned subject.

2. CAPTS believes that the material provided in its original filing of October 31, 2001, its revised submission of September 16, 2002 and the responses provided February 3, 2003 address Bell Canada’s concerns.

3. CAPTS is also aware that the Decision pending in the follow-up proceeding to Decision 2001-756, Regulatory framework for the small incumbent telephone companies could quite possibly end the need for full Phase III costing and filing requirements.

4. Further, CAPTS remains of the view that since its members do not operate in the same market as Bell, it would be unfair to have rates established for the independents for interconnection services between the small incumbent local exchange carriers and the interexchange carriers that are reflective of a Bell-type market, inclusive of its volume and term discounts.

5.
All of which is respectfully submitted this 17th day of February 2003.

Yours sincerely,

Robert Olenick

Regulatory Analyst

On behalf of CAPTS

CC:
David Palmer


Director – Regulatory Matters


Bell Canada
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